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MINUTES OF MEETING of the Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group 
held on Monday 17th June 2013 at Marden Scout HQ commencing at 8 pm

93.
Present:  Cllr Andy Turner (In the Chair), Cllr Dorothy Reed, Cllr Maria Brown, Cllr Jean Robertson, Cllr Richard Adam, Cllr Kate Tippen, Cllr Lesley Mannington, Sascha Newton, Philip Taylor, Christine Gibbs, Kim Gibbs, Jan Renwick, Stephen Witts, Pam Bowles, Catherine Alderson, Elliot Newlyn, Steve McArragher, Borough Councillor Rodd Nelson-Gracie, Borough Councillor Dennis Collins, Elaine Collins, Carol Hogg and Alison Hooker.
94.
Apologies:  Apologies were received from Cllr Anne Boswell, Peter Court, Kate Kershaw, Liz Stanley, Borough Councillor Annabelle Blackmore, Graham Minter and Bridget Harvey.
95.
Minutes:  The Minutes of the previous meetings held on 13th May 2013 were agreed and signed as a true record. 
96. NP Open Day 22 June 2013 

AT asked if there were any items required for Saturday and those requiring display boards were asked to contact either himself or the Parish Clerk.   Times that displays could be put up were mentioned, the Clerk would be in the Parish Office until 4.30 on Friday, AT and other members of the Group would be available in the hall from 7.30 on Friday evening and then access would be available from 8.30 on Saturday morning.  Tables would be made available and any printing, ie policies and maps, should be sent asap to AT.  Feedback forms would be produced for the Open Day as a whole and not for individual topics as before.  Peoples details and areas of expertise should also be included.  AT had obtained two up to date maps of Marden and copies of these would also be made prior to Saturday.

97.
Progress on Individual Topic Displays

All topic areas seem to be in hand and all other issues were raised in 96. above.

97. Developer Attendance

Unfortunately the letters had not been sent out so emails to relevant developers had only just been sent.  Rydon Homes were looking to attend along with Millwood Homes and responses were still awaited from other developers.

98. Setting Up Arrangements

Covered in 96. above

99. Email from Millwood Homes

This had been circulated to all Group Members prior to this meeting.   Members were advised that this had been sent personally to MB and therefore any details contacted in the email was for the information of Marden Parish Council and the Neighbourhood Plan Group and that any workshops arranged by Millwood Homes was a developer led event and did not have any involvement from the Parish Council nor the Neighbourhood Plan Group.

100.
Email re Landscapes

 A letter had been received from Borough Councillor Fran Wilson regarding open spaces and landscapes.  This was due to be discussed separately by the Parish Council but AT asked whether the NPSG wished to comment.  After discussion it was felt that any information regarding this would be obtained from the proposed workshops in September and therefore the Group could not provide any details as yet.  However Members did wish to invite Borough Councillor Wilson along to the Open Day.  AH to email with invitation.

101. 
Industrial Development – Future of Pattenden Lane

Following the Parish Council meeting on Tuesday 11th June MB had circulated a note regarding ADL and Scarabs moving away from the village to a proposed new development at Junction 8.  This would mean two large areas of warehousing being empty from January 2017.  Elaine Collins had circulated to all businesses asking their views on the future and read out comments from Claygate.  MB proposed that the future of Pattenden Lane should involve joint working with the Parish Council, NPSG and both business forums.   It was envisaged that this would be a large project over the coming years and not just for NPSG and AT suggested that a working party should be formed to take this further.  It was also proposed that part of the Business Topic on Saturday should include the future of Pattenden Lane and CA was to look at what history was at the Heritage Centre.  Jan Renwick also had information regarding the Marden Fruit Show etc. 

EC will contact businesses to ascertain their views on holding “round table” events and suggested that the NPSG uses the Business Forum email group to circulate any information around to businesses.  Dennis Collins suggested that this should be a positive look at the future and to encourage new businesses into the village.

102. Any Other Business

Future Workshops

A provisional date of 21st September was made and AH to check the availability of the Memorial Hall as all the rooms would need to be booked out.  It was proposed that individual topics would be looked at in more detail and to include the village envelope, conservation area and Pattenden Lane.

Communication

All businesses to be kept involved, not just those in Pattenden Lane.

Bridget Harvey had been included to receive emails sent via info@marden-neighbourhood-plan.org.uk.

Letter from Designscape
AT read out a letter from a company advertising consultancy for neighbourhood planning and this would be kept on file if needed in the future.
Water Consultations

Southern Water and South East Water were both undertaking consultations on Water Resource Management Plans and AT was attending a workshop tomorrow.  Anyone interested was given the website to look into further and AT would provide a report at the next NPSG meeting.

Other

The Environment Agency was working on a management plan for the Rivers Beult and Teise.  KK and RA had attended meetings on both these and any further information would be forwarded to the Group when received.

Marden Fete
The NPSG were to have a stall at the Fete on 6th July.  This would be on the same principle as the Party in the Park.  Assistance was required from members to help at the stall – Members were advised to contact AT if they were available.

Date of Next Meeting

The next meeting would be held on 15th July at the Scout HQ commencing at 8pm.  

There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.20pm
Signed: ………………………………………………

Date: ……………………………………………….

